WCC Report to Parish Assembly

A year of difficult times, who would have thought that we would have to self-isolate and virtual Parish Council meetings.

Throughout the emergency, Warwickshire County Council has responded quickly and efficiently, ensuring that protective clothing has been provided for our staff and Care Homes throughout the County. Hubs were quickly arranged for the distribution of food parcels for those unable to shop for themselves. All of this will continue whilst the emergency runs its course.

HS2 construction has been a continual issue in particular with road closures. These are going to continue and WCC will endeavour to mitigate disruption wherever it can but as we are all finding out HS2 and their sub-contractors. are not the most community minded.

Locally, drop kerbs have been installed where needed and additional speed roundels installed on the Stoneleigh Road.

Currently I am endeavouring to improve the pedestrian crossing area on the A445.

Throughout the emergency I have continued to provide your Parish Council with updates as it affects communities and will continue to do so.

Residents may contact me with issues at any time which I will endeavour to address

Wallace Redford County Councillor